CSPC Meeting Minutes
Wednesday May 16, 2018

Opening prayer by Miss. Horbay

Carmen motioned to pass the minutes and Manny to second the motion 

Principal Report

Staff Update: 
Ms. Kinninmont is covering for Ms. Reguly until the end of the year.
Easter: Students participated in the annual Stations of the Cross presentation in the gym on Holy Thursday.  Each class presented one of the stations while the rest of the school watched “in the round”. Thank you to the teachers for putting this together again this Easter.

Autism Awareness Day: St. John participated in “Raising The Flag” for Autism Awareness on Tues. April 3rd.  We had announcements aimed at raising awareness as well as a beautiful display in the front hallway, created by our EAs – Ms. Ainey and Ms. Hulme.

Choir Music Festival @ Cardinal Newman and Education Week Music Festival @ Woodbine Centre: Over 70 of St. John students participated as choirs who performed at both festivals.  At the Cardinal Newman event, the choir was given feedback from adjudicators and they took their feedback for their performances at Woodbine Centre.  They were commended for their energy and enthusiasm. Thank you to Ms. Reed and parent supervisors for making this possible.

Grade 8 Grad Photos and Exchange of Information: Our grade 8 students have taken their grad photos and all exchanges of information with receiving high schools have taken place.

Intermediate W5H Tournament:  Thank you to Ms. Christie and Ms. Pinto for coaching our team to 3rd place at the Divisional Tournament on Mon. April 30.  They represented St. John extremely well.  Thank you to the parents that were able to provide team support at both tournaments.

First Communion and Confirmation:  Congratulations to the students in grades 2 and 7 who received their sacraments at St. John Church.  The parish programs prepared the students extremely well and we honoured our grade 2s at the monthly mass on May 18.  The grade 7 Confirmandi will be honoured at the next school mass on Wed. May 30

Earth Day Clean Up: Students worked together in their Assets Houses to clean the school yard and surrounding area.  They understand the importance of doing our part in keeping the planet clean and to ensure we minimize the impact of waste we leave behind.  Thank you to our Eco-Team, student leaders and teachers for planning the event.

St. John Open House:  On Tuesday May 1st, St. John hosted an open house to showcase the great things that are happening at the school.  Staff met with many families, our choir, vocal music and ballroom dancing team all showcased their talents.  A number of non-St. John families popped in and were amazed at all the great things happening here.  We look forward to making this an annual event.  

ME to WE Day: Great job Me to We Team for their amazing work this year.  Students attended the Fox theatre along with some in school activities.  The students raised $1600 that will go to support the Me to We Health Pillar.  The Me to We team from St. John has decided to put the money raised to support health initiatives in India

May the 4th Dress Down Day: Board-wide Civvies Day with a Star Wars theme.  Thank you to all who participated and donated.  The money raised will go to support ShareLife organizations in the city.  

New P.A System: Slight delay but we should be up and running by the end of May.

New Curtains for Stage:  The board has approved new stage curtains.  They should be installed in the coming weeks.

Flag at the front of the school:  Flags are getting stuck in the branches.  Moving the flag post is not possible at this time.  A work order has been placed so that the trees around the flag can be trimmed which will allow the flag to be more visible.  

Welcome to Kindergarten: Kindergarten team hosted WTK last Wednesday.  It was very well attended with 43 of 46 families in attendance.  This was a great opportunity for our new families to meet as well as our future St. Johns students to become familiar with their new school and teachers.

Kindergarten Yard: With the increased enrollment, staff and administration will be meeting to come up with a plan so that all FDK students can access the playground safely for next year.  As part of the plan, we are asking that some money be allocated to replenish the tote bag that has materials for students to play with along with providing other opportunities for the students (chalkboard etc.)  We are asking for $1000.00

Eco-Team: The school is applying for Gold Status this year, and at this point we are looking for some support from the Parent Council in way of some financial start up for a Children's Garden/Learning Garden. Possibly a small pollinators/butterfly garden and/or medicine garden. The goal is to get the students actively involved in projects that improve biodiversity and/or ecological sustainability with the goal of creating a garden that is low maintenance, and eventually expand into a bigger "Nature Playground".​ We are speaking with Karen Doubreki (greening person from our Board) and Clayton Shirt (Elder is Residence at TCDSB) at present, and we have a small group of parents already interested in supporting this.  The Eco-Team is requesting some gardening equipment donated from parent community and is asking for $50 to $100 from CSPC. 

Princess Margaret Journey to Conquer Cancer: Students attended the workshop at Princess Margaret on May 15.  They will take what they learned to help shape a presentation for the students.  We are excited about our participation as a school and we hope to see a great turnout from the St. John school community on Father’s Day. More information about the event to follow. 

CAT/4 and EQAO Assessments:  Letters have been sent home to parents.  CAT/4 and EQAO assessments will take place simultaneously.  Grade 2,3,5,6 and 7 students will be completing their respective assessments on May 22, 24, 25, 28 and 29.  We ask that students are here on time and we ask parents to avoid booking any appointments during these dates.

Swim Meet April 28 and 29: Thank you to Ms. George, Ms. Horbay and the many parents who are helping out with the swim team this year.  St. Johns students represented the school extremely well and once again received 4th place.  Congratulations to all swimmers and a huge thanks to all parents who volunteered to make this possible for our students.

Dress Code Review for September 2018: Thank you to parent volunteers who looked at the current dress code and made some recommendations.  The teachers will now look at the recommendations and make suggestions as how to revise the Dress Code to take into effect for September 2018.  Once a updated Dress Code is finalized, it will be sent to all parents.  A copy of it will also be included in the student agendas for September 2018.

Grants

· Waiting on confirmation for Pro Grant

Fundraising

· Have 40 volunteers confirmed to date

· Had a consensus to scale back

· Looking for volunteers to post posters

· $20 for all you can play wristband, plus individual ticket sales  + food costs

· Beth and Dianne corralling basket items 

· Jennie is leading the bake sale portion and food portion

· Nadia to look into getting buns donated

Finance Update

·  Receipts for classroom materials is due by June 1
· Arts Development dollars have not been spent

· Guest speakers have not been spent, as a lot of them have been free or coming through the board. Asking to reallocate funds at meeting in June

· The lice check funds will be reallocated
· Whiteboard funds have not been spent
· Request to have water fountains replaced, however that is a capital decision by the board

· June 1st is the official deadline for all unspent dollars that have been allocated to be spent or to be accrued or reallocated

· Finance team has been looking at bank fees and will readdress it once ‘cash online’ system gets in place in September 

· Tanya motions to pass the budget, Manny seconds it

· Please see attached for full budget
Kindergarten Registration Update
· Next Steps actions items:


· To be included in the minutes to inform the parent community – please see attached letter from parent representative.
· Mr. C will be bringing this to the admissions department to be addressed by a board level

· It cannot be a school initiative, however encouragement to come from the parent and surrounding community to raise it up at the provincial letter so that information can be accurately dispersed
Parish Update

Confirmation:

· Held on May 8th and candidates were Confirmed by Bishop Kasun.  Evening was successful.

Sara Westerbrook Parent Presentation

· Poster is up on the church bulletin board; unfortunately the announcement is not going in the church bulletin until this weekend.

School Fun Fair

· Same for the school fun fair – poster on the bulletin board, announcement this weekend and hopefully next weekend.

Anniversary Receptions:

· Fr. John celebrated 45 years as a priest last weekend.  There will be a reception after each Mass on the weekend of May 26th/27th.  Staff has been asked that each class make a card for him and present it at the school Mass on May 30th.  The school body will also sing “happy anniversary” to the tune of “Happy Birthday” at the end of Mass.

· *Fr. Brad celebrated 47 years yesterday

· *Deacon Paul celebrates 2nd year on May 27th 

Bundle Up:
· Start your spring cleaning and bundle up for St. Vincent de Paul!  Bring gently used clothing and household linens to share with others in need on the weekend of June 2nd & 3rd.  A truck will be parked behind the church and will be open for donations before and after all Masses.  SSVP members will be on hand to assist.  Your donations support our parish outreach in the community.

Summer Camps:

· Two camps providing a 1 week, fully subsidized camp experience to girls and boys whose families face financial or domestic hardship.

· Marygrove Camp offers this experience to girls aged 5 to 13.  It is located on Georgian Bay near Penetanguishene.

· Camp Ozanam offers this experience to boys aged 7 to 12.  It is located on Deer Lake, north of Huntsville.

· For more information and to register for these camps please contact Peggy Roach of the St. John Society of St. Vincent de Paul at 416-690-1460 or at:  peggyroach1946@yahoo.ca
· Registration is made through a home visit by a member of the Society.
· Request to have art dollars reallocated for some paint to paint he virtues on the back playground wall
· Corbin would like to regroup with Carmen and the parish community to discuss better collaboration

OAPCE Update

· The CPIC-OAPCE Parent Summit held May 5th held at the CEC was well attended.  The Keynote speaker was Paul Davis – “Social Networking Safety” and his sessions are very informative.   

· There were a number of different exhibits during the Parent Summitt event, and the ‘Worlds  Finest/Laura Secord’ rep for the St. John’s area was very keen to set up a meeting to discuss chocolate fundraising at St. John’s.  

· There are a number of different TCDSB Consultations at the moment:

· Whistleblower Policy (A.39) – due noon, May 22nd
· Proposed Sharing of School Fundraising Revenue Consultation – due noon, May 28th
· Parent Voice Survey – due May 25th
· Next OAPCE meeting is:  June 4th, 7 pm at the CEC.  All are welcome.

· More resources available at the OAPCE website:  http://www.oapcetoronto.ca
 Special Events

· Graduation is well underway

Other Business

· Need to communicate to parents the excess in funds and to please bring forward new ideas to be sent via email to the st. John parent council via email by June 13 – Claire to craft the note
· Final Meeting set as Wednesday June 20 at 7pm
· Carmen observed traffic survey being done this week and for changes to signs being made

· Volunteer Appreciation to be communicated to parent community in the coming week

· Filling in the hole in the kindergarten yard as it’s a tripping hazard
· Confirmation required on Curriculum Night

· Request a volunteer for the elections committee – Corbin to request of Kim

· St. Johns participation in swim meet not to move forward for next year, but will be discussed with swim team admin and parents on future participation

· Parent volunteer to be asked to bring fruit in for hungry students – weekly 
